
 

 

 

10 September 2025 

Ms. Jasmina Morling, 
Director 
International Air Services Commission 
 
Subject: Application for Renewal – Determination [2020] IASC 105 (Indonesia Route) 
 
Dear Ms. Jasmina,  
 
Virgin Australia International Airlines Pty Ltd respectfully submits this application to renew 
Determination [2020] IASC 105, covering the Australia–Indonesia route. This determination, 
which allocates 120 seats per week in each direction to Virgin Australia, is currently valid from 
30 August 2021 until 29 August 2026. 
 
This application seeks renewal of the existing allocation of 120 seats per week, each direction, 
for a further five-year with retention of all existing conditions.  
 
Virgin Australia confirms that the allocated capacity has been effectively utilised, except during 
the COVID-19 pandemic period when operations were unavoidably impacted. For Northern 
Summer 2025, bilateral entitlements have been fully utilised across key routes: Brisbane–
Denpasar, Sydney–Denpasar, Melbourne–Denpasar, and Perth–Denpasar. 
 
Virgin Australia has consistently demonstrated its ability to operate services under this 
determination, supported by utilisation of bilateral entitlements. Renewal of this allocation will 
preserve and enhance competition, ensure consumer choice, and maintain reliable connectivity 
between Australia and Indonesia. 
 
Should you require any further information or have any queries, please do not hesitate to 
contact Rabia Naseer at Rabia.naseer@virginaustralia.com. 
 
We thank the Commission for its consideration and look forward to a favourable outcome. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely,  

 
Stephen Beckett 
General Manager 
Government Relations and Industry Affairs 
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